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March 20th 2020
Today, our term at Ewhurst School has ended in a most unexpected manner which has been quite perplexing for the children. Added to this confusion is that we cannot tell the children when we will see them next as we have no date for schools to re-start. As adults we like to be in control of most situations and what we are currently experiencing is beyond our control! Currently, we can only work in the ‘now’ and try not to look to far ahead. We must be confident in the approach being taken by the government will bring a successful outcome to limiting the spread of COVID 19 and the time we have away from the familiar routines of school and family life.

Thank you to the families who have responded to the Key Worker letter. I have been in touch with each family sharing what we can offer in the short term.

The staff have been extremely busy planning a weekly timetable for each class whilst your child(ren) are not attending school. We are providing you with a suggested timetable for each week along with a selection of activities. The 'Learning Hub' for each class can be found on the school website which can be accessed by following the instructions below:

School Closure learning from home - How to access class work files on the school website:

1. Google ‘Ewhurst Infant School’ and open the school website

2.  or open directly https://www.ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk/
3. Scroll further down to the red writing 

4. Click on the name of your child’s class. 

5. Here you will be lead to the page with files by week containing a timetable and activities from your teacher 
This Hub will be refreshed on a weekly basis with that week's activities on a Friday in preparation for the next week. You have all received an individual pack of resources to use with activities. Please note it is not our intention or recommendation that children are screen based for the majority of the day. Whilst we recognise that parents are not trained teachers, I can assure you that you are all more skilled than you realise in making this time at work for your child(ren). You have the flexibility to be creative and innovative with the suggested tasks. The activities are not differentiated and please use you own judgment whether the expectation for the activity needs to be reduce or extended. Every family has recently received a parents evening slip which will remind you of the next learning steps for your children). 

At this time, you do have access to a class email by which you may contact your child's teacher which is located in each class file. The teachers will check the email regularly on weekdays only, endeavouring to reply within 24 hours. Feedback on activities is welcomed and ‘Purple mash’ offers you that facility.

The office email is accessible for parents should the need arise and a skeleton team will be on site for as long as possible. Please be mindful that the staff team also have families who will be in need at some point in time.

These arrangements will be reviewed after the Easter break.

Platinum Boot 

Congratulations to Cherry class who have been awarded the Platinum Boot. It’s been very, very close this term! Congratulations to everyone who has contributed to this daily physical activity.

School Council Update

£54.20 was raised for Sport Relief last Friday - many thanks for your support.

Bingo 

A massive Thank you to Sofia Randall who organised a fun afternoon for children and adults playing Bingo. Kevin McCarthy was an amazing caller and they were able to raise a fantastic amount of £ 394 for the school. Well done everyone!

Looking at the signs of spring we see on a daily basis is helpful for us to recognise the joy of new beginnings such as seeing frogspawn for the first time this year, reflecting on the beauty of primroses or daffodils or hearing the birds sing louder. Today we ended our time together with a special assembly which focused on how can help keep our hearts happy and our thoughts positive in times of turbulence. In the world around us, there are lots of beautiful things for us to look at and we adults notice things much less often than children do. We ended the Assembly with the Irish blessing I shared with you yesterday.

‘May the road rise up to meet you. May the wind be always at your back. May the sun shine warm upon your face; the rains fall soft upon your fields and until we meet again, may God hold you in the palm of His hand.’

We must be mindful to live in the present and not look too far ahead and trust in the Lord’s plan for each of us.

With very best wishes

Yours sincerely

Jane Dyer

Headteacher

Awards


13/3/20 – Mental Maths


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Liam		Ellyia		Dexter


Headteacher’s Award


Lilian		Chloe		Zachary


Thalia		Esther		Hannah


Ted		Sebastien D.	Poppy





20/3/20 – Individual; Awards


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Amelie		Henry & Emily	Lara


Headteacher’s Award


Imogen		Ollie		James


Axel		Alfie		Reef


Florence				Maggie








